
CCNEPA GENERAL MEETING MINUTES FOR July 14, 2022 
Tina Gittleman, President  called the meeting to order at 7:18 pm, at Grotto Pizza, WB, PA. 
Secretary’s Report: A motion was made by Pat Cockerill and seconded by Mary Ann Abbott to waive the reading of the                   
minutes. 
   
Treasurer’s Report Mary Ann Abbott:   
M&T Beginning Balance: $xxx 
Income $ 
Expenses: MBT service fee ($2.00)   
Balance in M&T BANK: $xxx 
PNC Balance   $xxx 
PNC Interest  $x    
PNC Bank Service fee:  ($2.00)  
PNC Balance $xxx  as of 6/30/22 
Total in all accounts: $xxx 
A motion was made by Bert Occulto seconded by Don Shiffer to accept the treasurer’s report. 
 
Bills against the Club:  none. 
Dues:  nothing to report 
Membership:  Jay Demerer- previous member rejoining Don Shorten.              
Public Relations nothing to report 
Governor’s Report: Tina Gittleman mentioned she e-mails the flyers on upcoming events for other Clubs in the East 
region to the members.  
Charity:  Pat Cockerill brought up run a raffle for sock and gloves until Dec 2022. Anyone bring in sock or gloves will be 
given a ticket for a chance to win a $25 gift certificate also raffle for toys for tot with a chance for a $25 gift certificate 
until Nov 2022.  They collected 10 prs of socks and 6 toys for tots.  Mary Ann reminded she has forms to fill out for $100 
for your favorite charity.   
 
Corvette Corner:   - 
Property Report:  Web Site:  
 
Committee Reports: June 18, 2022 Fairway Corvette Show, Ron Smallcomb reported  they didn’t get as many cars as 
they expected due to cold weather.  June 22, 2022, Don Shiffer reported on Elmhurst Car show, 8 members. 
June 26, 2022, Sunday Ride, Jay Demerer reported 19 members, 11 cars, everyone had a great time. 
July 4, 2022, MT Parade, Ron Smallcomb reported 10 corvettes, the parade committee was thrilled. 
 
Upcoming Events:  If you would like to chair an event or ride contact Tina. 
 
Old Business:  Looking for Chairpersons for events. 
 
New Business: Tina Gittleman mentioned that you must submit your name in by the August meeting to be on the 
board of directors for 2023. 
 
Good of the Club: Next meeting  Aug. 11th at Grotto Pizza, WB, 6 pm dinner meeting to follow. 
Sept 8th, at Valley C., Oct 13th at Grotto, Nov 10th at Grotto, Dec 8th at Grotto. 
Don Shiffer reported that Bob Hawk had been in hospital and was home now. 
 
A motion was made Pat Cockerill seconded by Mary Ann Abbott; meeting adjourned at 7:32 PM. 
 
Joint 50/50                                                   minutes taken by Tina Gittleman 


